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MEDIA RELEASE

13th August 2010 




                      For Immediate Release
PWD calls on the next Federal Government to close all institutions housing people with disability 

As part of our Federal Election platform,
People with Disability Australia (PWD) call on the next Australian Government to:

· Take an active lead with State and Territory Governments to collaborate on a national scheme to fund the reconfiguration of housing and support options to remove those that congregate, segregate or isolate people with disability. 

· Implement individualised funding and planning systems which allow individuals to choose where and with whom they live (i.e. all new funds that support people in housing needs to be individualised and self-directed). 

· Devise and implement complementary and progressive housing strategies that will significantly increase the availability of accessible social housing for persons with disability.  

· Ensure all new social housing stock is accessible and adaptable, and all existing social housing stock is retrofitted for accessibility and adaptability over time.  

Problem: 

Institutional accommodation arrangements are in breach of Australia’s obligations under Article 19 of the CRPD. For Australia to continue to provide institutional accommodation is an abuse of the rights of people with disability.  People with disability must be housed on the same basis as everyone else in society, and not in segregated, congregated or isolated situations, as is the nature of institutions.

The evidence overwhelmingly demonstrates the association between large residential centres that congregate, segregate and isolate persons with disability together, and the abuse, neglect and exploitation of persons with disability.

Solution: 

By closing all residential institutions, and allocating the resources necessary for residents to move to individualised community based housing and support options, the Australian Government will be on the way to meeting its obligations under Article 19. A move to community based housing options will create genuinely inclusive society, where individuals are supported and enabled to participate in the general community. 
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People with Disability Australia Incorporated (PWD) is a national disability rights and advocacy organisation. Our primary membership is made up of people with disability and organisations mainly constituted by people with disability.  We have a cross-disability focus - we represent the interests of people with all kinds of disability.  PWD is a non-profit, non-government organisation.

Our vision is of a socially just, accessible and inclusive community, in which the human rights, citizenship, contribution, potential and diversity of all people with disability are respected and celebrated.  This vision underpins everything that we do.
